

MEMO
December 29, 2011
To: All BC Treasurers
From:  Nancy Adams – BC Provincial Treasurer 
Subject:  Information required on invoices issued by Girl Guides

A question regarding the necessity of reporting the HST registration number on invoices issued by Girl Guides in BC (at any level) came up during discussion at the Dollars and Sense conference in November 2011.  Following an investigation of the topic and I have provided guidelines in the table below, as per Canada Revenue Agency requirements.
	Information required
	Invoice amount (excluding taxes)

	
	Less than $30
	$30 to $150
	Greater than $150

	Name: GGC – followed by Area/District/Unit name
	X
	X
	X

	Date of invoice
	X
	X
	X

	Total amount invoiced
	X
	X
	X

	HST registration (GGC BC # is 11893 8554 RT0035)
	
	X
	X

	Amount of HST charged (or note that amount is included)
	
	X
	X

	Tax status of each item on invoice
	
	X
	X

	Purchaser’s name
	
	
	X

	Description of each item on invoice
	
	
	X

	Terms of payment
	
	
	X


Please use this table to insure that invoices are issued with the appropriate information.  As you can see by the table above small invoices, less than $30, require a minimal amount of information however, larger invoices much contain much more information including the Girl Guides of Canada BC Council HST registration number (shown above).

Please note that this applies to all invoices issued to purchasers that are not another level of guiding.  Within guiding groups, we are all one organization, thus considered ‘closely related’ by CRA terminology. When issuing an invoice to another level of guiding the HST amount section should be noted as “exempt”.

Any questions regarding this topic can be forwarded to finance@bc-girlguides.org.
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